

Da Star

Children and Families

Information Governance Team

Tel: 0161 234 3859 <u>CFInfoGov@manchester.gov.uk</u>

P.O.Box 532 Town Hall Manchester M60 2LA

18th December 2019

Dear Da Star

Reference: CHS/BJPHS8 (temporary supply staff)

Thank you for your request for information which was received by Manchester City Council on 09 December 2019 and has been considered under the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ("the 2000 Act").

You asked:

I would like to know how much each Primary, Secondary and Special Needs school spent on temporary supply staff from 1st September 2019 - 9th December 2019. I would like to know the total spend for each school and which third party private supply teaching agency/s were used.

In response to your request, please see below:

Information not held

Manchester City Council does not hold the information requested. As advised in my previous email, the annual figure is available to the Local Authority between April and May in the following financial year. Therefore we can e provide last financial year's figure. If this would be helpful please let me know.

Please note if you are not satisfied with this response you may ask for an internal review. If you wish an internal review to be undertaken, please contact the Democratic Services Legal Team, whose address is, PO Box 532, Town Hall, Manchester, M60 2LA, email: informationcompliance@manchester.gov.uk in the first instance.

A copy of the Council's access to information complaints procedure can be downloaded from http://www.manchester.gov.uk/downloads/download/6095/access_to_information_complaints_and_appeal_procedure.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review process, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision.

The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane, Wilmslow Cheshire, SK9 5AF

Tel: 01625 545700 Fax: 01625 524510 www.ico.org.uk

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Devine Head of Access, Lead Admissions and Place Planning, Education and Skills Children and Families Directorate